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Information, Advice and Support on
Special Educational Needs and Disabilities




Impartiality Policy
The role of SEND Advice is to make sure parents have access to confidential and impartial information, advice and support so they can make informed decisions about their child’s special educational needs and disabilities (SEND).  
We do this by working in partnership with parents and, where relevant, professionals supporting their child, giving information, advice and support. Job descriptions for all Bedford Borough Parent Partnership staff state they must make sure advice, information and support is impartial.

The Service is based in the Borough Council building but at arm’s length from the Local Authority.  All written data is stored on password protected software and in locked filing cabinets.  Electronic records are held on a cloud database (Crossdata) that is not accessed by any other Borough professionals.
Staff explain this impartiality policy to parents, schools and professions, to help them understand fully the role of the Service.

The Service website is hosted by the Bedford Borough Council but states our impartiality policy.

The Service takes part in negotiations and discussions between schools, the Local Authority and parents/carers and in doing so put forward the perspectives and wishes of the parent/carer and the child/young person.
SEND Advice staff do not take part formally in Local Authority SEND decision making and have no vested interest in the outcomes. We do attend the Education Panel to help ensure that the decision making process is consistent and transparent and takes account of the views of parents.
Staff offer a service to parents that is impartial.  They do not take sides with anyone and aim to give parents enough information to make decisions, without telling them what to do.  
Staff give accurate and relevant information to parents about their child’s SEND.  This information typically comes from sources such as the Special educational needs and disability code of practice 0-25 years (January 2015), local SEND Panel Guidance and council policies, Exclusion from maintained schools, academies and pupil referral units in England (September 2017), the Admissions Code (December 2014) national legislation and case law.  
The Impartiality is explained in SEND Advice paperwork and on the website.
This policy is reviewed annually
January 2018.
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